MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY JUNE 3rd 2011 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:    Cllr. F. Hill (chairman). Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. G. Plowman

In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk),  Cllr. P. Smith and one parishioner.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION        No matters were raised

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/6
Apologies for absence.     Received from Cllr. M. Ford, Cllr. M. Stanton and K. Haines parishioner
2/6
Variation in order of business – no alterations were deemed necessary
3/6
 Declarations of members interest – no declarations were made
4/6
Minutes of the previous meeting.   These were circulated, read and approved as a true record  
5/6
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded - none were deemed necessary
6/6
Outstanding matters.   The Parish Notice boards should be improved within a few days.
7/6
Clerks report.   -   The Parish Councils agreement to Mr. S. Muir being confirmed as trustee to the 
Percy William Ratcliffe Cottages Trust had been confirmed to Mrs. Freestone – the clerk to the Trust

A payment of £352.50 has been received being the repayment of last years VAT

Last years accounts had been completed and checked by the Chairman. – agreed that they be submitted 
to the internal auditor

8/6
Chairmans report – Cllr. Hill had received a request for permission for the raft race to again start from 
Newton Solney.    Permission was agreed.    A cheque for £50 had been donated to the Parish Council 
by the organisers    

Cllr.Hill had attended a Safer Neighbourhood meeting  when cold calling (stickers available), dog 
fouling and crime figures had been discussed .   He reported that crime figures were generally down in 
the South Derbyshire area.  

Meetings were being arranged regarding illegal encampments and the proposed Localism Bill.   It was


agreed that the Localism Bill could have a big impact on the area.  

9/6
Parish Councillors reports – nothing to report.

10/6
Planning applications and decisions – no applications had been received.  Approval had been granted 
for work at Newton Hills, Newton Lane, Bladon Farm, Winshill and Poplars Farm, Repton Road (both 
items)
11/6
Recreation Ground – repair of hut -  Arrangements were progressing.
12/6
Low Carbon Village Project – Information regarding the number of households that had expressed an 
interest was limited.    It was known that some applications had been received by SDDC on the day of 
the exhibition and a number had been sent directly to the council offices.   The insulation company 
had also picked up at least four applications in the village by cold-calling.  One application had been 
received by the Parish Clerk.   It was agreed that the closing date for applications should be delayed 
until 6th July 2011.  
13/6
Co-option of Councillors – Following the recent elections the Parish Council was now down to four 
councilors.   Enquiries for co-option to the council had been made by the following

Dave Forster.  – proposed by Cllr. Smith, seconded by Cllr. Plowman.


Kerry Haines – proposed by Cllr. Hill and seconded by Cllr. Smith


Gareth.Tully 
- proposed by Cllr. Smith and seconded by Cllr. Shorthouse.

All three persons were duly accepted for co-option as parish councilors.

14/6
Tree planting and seat by the river.  – Cllr Hill reported that Mr. Jeremy Winter had confirmed that the 
tree planting would be done in Autumn and the seat fitted in the next few weeks.

15/6
Localism Bill – Details of the Bill had not been disclosed but the Councillors were urged to be aware 
of any news being published detailing the key areas.

16/6
Risk Assessment – the existing risk assessment was examined and it was agreed that no amendments 
were necessary.   Proposed by Cllr. Hill and seconded by Cllr. Smith. 
17/6
Review of financial regulations. – It was agreed that the existing regulations did not require any 
change. Proposed by Cllr. Hill, seconded by Cllr. Smith

18/6
Review of the Code of Conduct -  This item was discussed and worry was expressed at the possibility 
of personal liability
19/6
Correspondance – Quotations for insurance for Parish Council from Aon and from Came & Co.   The 
quotation from Came & Co was slightly cheaper but had only arrived in the last few days and therefore 
had given the councillors little  chance to compare the two policies.  It was proposed by Cllr. Hill and 
seconded by Cllr. Smith that the existing insurance company be retained. 
   


Letter from Samble, Burton & Worth (solicitors) regarding trustees for the recreation ground 
suggesting  that  two or three trustees should be nominated 

Letter from Derbyshire County Council proposing street lighting be switched off between midnight 
and 5.30am in an effort to reduce both cost and our carbon footprint.   General discussion followed and 
whilst there was agreement in principal it would be discussed within the village and would be detailed
in the parish newsletter.     Further discussions will occur at the next meeting. 
20/6
Finance 

Accounts for payment



R. Parker – fees and expenses £117



Aon         – Insurance
             £503.69
21/6
 To consider requests for funding under S137


None received.

22/6
Future Agenda Items


Trustees of recreation ground.


Street lighting 


Low Carbon Village


Localism


Parking on road outside village hall


Code of conduct

Date and time of next meeting – 8th July 2011 – 7.45 pm at Newton Solney Village Hall
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30 pm

